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Attention Provider Type 90 (Doula Services):   

Additional Doula Visits Allowed 
Effective with dates of service on or after February 1, 2023, up to two (2) additional doula visits may be reimbursed 
when the pregnant person has obtained the following services from a health care professional:  

• An additional doula visit (code S9445) may be reimbursed when two (2) prenatal/antepartum visits have 
occurred with a licensed physician, nurse midwife, Advanced Practice Registered Nurse (APRN) or 
physician assistant.   

• An additional doula visit (code S9445) may be reimbursed when a recipient receives any dental service 
during the prenatal/antepartum period. 

To receive reimbursement for the additional two (2) visits, the Certification for Doula Services (form FA-111) on the 
Provider Forms webpage must be completed by the health care provider who rendered the prenatal/antepartum 
care or the dental service.  Form FA-111 must be attached to the claims submitted for the additional doula 
services.  

The PT 90 Doula Services Billing Guide has been updated to reflect the above information. 

 

 

https://www.medicaid.nv.gov/providers/forms/forms.aspx
https://www.medicaid.nv.gov/Downloads/provider/NV_BillingGuidelines_PT90.pdf

